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M
embers of the Senior Management Service (SMS) The Session was also attended by representatives from Malahlela for having managed to wield Team CoGHSTA into a 

at the Department of Co-operative Governance, Organized Labour within the Department. Speaking during the formidable and coherent force that has the potential to take the 

Human Settlements and Traditional Affairs Session, the MEC for the Department, Mr Basikopo Makamu Department to even greater heights. 

(CoGHSTA) attended the First Quarter Performance Review said: " We must continue to work together, support one another CoGHSTA HOD, Dr Modjadji Malahlela thanked everyone for 

Session on Tuesday, 06 August 2024. The meeting that took and to hold each other accountable. We must remain steadfast attending the meeting and said it is very important to meet from 

place at Protea Hotel, Landmark in Polokwane was in line with in our commitment to serving the people of Limpopo with time to time and discuss with all the relevant stakeholders and 

the Public Finance Management Act of 1999 (PFMA) and its integrity, dedication and excellence. Let us approach the assess how the Department can be taken to the next level. "Our 

amendments which stipulates that the Accounting Officer remainder of the financial year with renewed energy and a mission must be more than a statement with no bearing in the 

should on regular basis produce monitoring reports for shared sense of purpose. The Session affords us an realities of our Municipalities, Traditional Leaders and the 

submission to the MEC and the Provincial Treasury. opportunity to overhaul the Department's performance as a citizens of Limpopo. Our mission statement must find 

Branch heads of respective programmes within the whole and check whether the Department is moving towards resonance in the plans coming out of this Session, but most 

Department presented on performance of the indicators that the right direction or not. CoGHSTA can only move forward if all importantly in our day-to-day tasks".

were targeted in the quarter under review as per the Annual the relevant stakeholders are on board". The MEC concluded 

Performance Plan. by congratulating HOD of the Department, Dr Modjadji 

COGHSTA MANAGEMENT REVIEW THE DEPT’S FIRST QUARTER PERFORMANCE.

CoGHSTA SMS Members and Organized 

Labour attending First Quarter Performance 

Review Session.

The MEC for CoGHSTA, Mr Basikopo  Makamu attending the First Quarter 
Performance Review Session.

CoGHSTA HOD, Dr Modjadji Malahlela
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